
To: 
Chairman Cutrona, Vice Chair Gross, Ranking Member Somani, and members of the Health 

Provider Services Committee, thank you for allowing me to provide support testimony for HB 319; 
“The Conscientious Right to Refuse Act.”

It is important that I retain the right to decline any vaccine or drug that violates my conscience 
or religion without facing discriminatory action both now and in any future pandemic. This is a right 
given to me by God. 

I am a retired nurse anesthetist. Many of my colleagues and friends, nurses and doctors were 
coerced into taking the “COVID 19 vaccination” under threat of loosing their jobs and livelihood. 

Literature continues to reveal that the shot is not a vaccination but actually a bio-weapon.
I am against this “COVID 19 shot,” PCR testing for COVID, any future flue shots, and any 

shots for any future pandemic.
Ohioans and any human being should have their God given authority to refuse medical over-

reach. Both the US and Ohio state constitutions address the right of conscious and religious freedom. 
Our freedoms are already protected at the state level. Lets enforce our freedoms. I urge the committee 
members to please vote yes on HB 319.

Thank you,

Theresa Bachtel
Lethcab@yahoo.come


